

## Montclair Public Schools

## OFFICE OF THE SUPERINTENDENT

22 Valley Road ~ Montclair, New Jersey 07042 www.montclair.k12.nj.us Nathan N. Parker, Ed. D.

Interim Superintendent of Schools

April 9, 2020

Dear Families, Caregivers, and Colleagues,

Nathan N. Parker

I have tragic news to report. One of our former students, Ryan Kolenovic, suffered an untimely death this morning. Ryan was 19 years old, graduated from Montclair High School last year, and was attending Syracuse University.

My hope is that you will pay close attention to those young people and adults who you feel may need additional support.

Our thoughts and prayers are with the Kolenovic family and those close to Ryan and his family.

Sincerely,

Dr. Nathan Parker

We also have a link on our <u>website</u> for additional support, and you may also wish to consult the National Child Traumatic Loss Network at:

National Child Traumatic Loss Network - nctsn.org/

Telephone: 973.509.4000 ~ Fax: 973.509.0586 ~ Email: nparker@montclair.k12.nj.us